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2025 Calvary Curriculum Conference:  I returned to this two-day conference intended 
for those who minister His truth to kids.  Its location was changed so even more could 
attend this year and they did -- 220 churches were represented!  I led two workshops, that 
a total of 50 people came to and more partnerships have already happened as a result!  
Here’s a website with a short video about it:  vimeo.com/1021994348

Some Stats  (since 13 Feb)
We shared the amazing 

Gospel 34 times with nearly 
1,000 souls.  Of those, nine 

professed Jesus as their Lord 
and Savior!

---------
“We count people because 

people count.” - Jim Duffecy, 
former OAC International 

President (1966-1983)

E-mail:  frank.jr@oaci.org  * Office:  OAC, P.O. Box 3414, La Habra, CA  90632  * Website:  OACUSA.ORG

Little Lambs:  A regular team member connected me with this 
special children's ministry.  On the heels of covid, a Sister began an 
outreach to new Moms and their little kids at a public park.  By His 
hand, it grew into twice-a-week meetings in a church in Anaheim.  I 
was blessed to share His word with them on Valentines Day and in 
celebration of Resurrection Sunday.

Encouraging News from Abroad:  Recently a new OAC nation has opened 
up by His grace!  Nigeria is the latest country to have an official OAC 
presence.  This nation is also the 7th ranked country in regards to Christian 
persecution.  Please pray for the grace of the Lord to be upon our new 
team there and that He would be glorified.

Thanks and Praises:
 Improvement with my friend’s 

marriage
  A sweet time at the US family 

conference
  The Lord’s faithfulness and 

sovereignty
  For all who support and pray 

for me

Prayer Requests:
o Wisdom with important home and 

church decisions
o  The Lord’s help in all things
o  More faithful servants to join our 

ministry team
o  The Lord to provide the increase…

Hello - your support, which ensures the glorious Gospel goes out on a regular basis in So-Cal, is 
greatly appreciated!  I also praise the Lord for the ministry partnerships that made many of these 
opportunities possible.  Some of those who I linked hands with are identified below.  On the other 
side of the battle, I’ve seen an increase in physical altercations at our regular outreach locations.  
Thankfully, no one from our team was involved.  I hope this handful of stories encourage you to even 
more love and good works…



As OAC missionaries, we depend on the Lord to provide financially through His people and church 
fellowships.  Recently, my financial support was 73% of my monthly goal.  Donations are tax-
deductible when made out to “OAC” and mailed to OAC, P.O. Box D, Nazareth, PA 18064.  Please 
include a note stating that your gift is to go into my account.  On-line giving can be done at 
OACUSA.ORG.  When there, click on “Giving” at the top and then on “United States click here.”  
Under “Choose A Designation-Fund,” you’ll find me listed as “Baldus-Frank.”  Lastly, OAC is a member 
in good standing with the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability. - Thank you!

Juvenile Halls:  On Resurrection Sunday, I partnered with Chaplain 
Rick of Pacific Youth Correctional Ministries and shared at two OC 
facilities with a total of 35 young adults.  One guard was intrigued 
with my math puzzle, so I gave her the painting.  The chaplain later 
informed me that some inmates were special needs learners and 
that the visual presentation helped them understand the Bible 
story better.

Ministry at My High School! I got a late call from a Brother, who leads Disciples of 
Christ.  They pass out Gospel tracts at LA and Orange County (OC) schools.  I intended 
to say no to his invitation to join them, until he said that they planned to go to the High 
School that I graduated from.  Most of the students gladly received the tracts and I was 
great seeing their eyes widen when I told them that I also attended there.
OAC US Family Conference:  We had a great gathering at 
Mount Hermon in Santa Cruz.  Just over 50 saints made it - 
all but two of our US locations were represented.  I drove 
there with three others; Russ from the So-Cal branch and 
Mike & Renae Bussen, who flew from PA to LA, so they 
could visit a family member before the conference.  The 
Bussens also joined me for an outreach at Redondo pier.

“I planted, Apollos watered, but God gave the increase.  So then neither he who plants is 
anything, nor he who waters, but God Who gives the increase.” - Paul, 1st Corinthians 3:6-7 

As the weather and the spiritual battle heats up, keep looking unto Jesus.  Feel free to contact me 
with any questions or concerns.  My next update should be out in August.      Shalom,                   frank

Car Race  Fans:  I joined seven Brothers 
from Sports Fans Outreach International 
for a day at the Long Beach Grand Prix.  We 
set up at two locations near the fans’ 
entranceways.  Many people heard the 
Bible preached and received Gospel tracts.

Going Further…  I was encouraged hearing that supporting church in Murrieta, CA is continuing to share the 
Gospel in their community using OAC tools! 

Public Schools:  I’m thankful that we still have open 
doors to share God’s word with the kids in public 
schools in the US.  Along with Child Evangelism 
Fellowship and Released Time Education saints, I 
shared in two schools, Dooley in Long Beach and 
Gompers in Lakewood.  Both were a blessing! 

Gompers
Dooley
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